Trail Report: Monday, October 23, 2023
Byron Garner 
        On October 23 the Monday trail crew hiked Rocky Point from Ellis to remove an 11" fir across the trail reported by Gustafson and Tannenbaum. With a one cut team effort, the trail was clear. A small and poorly supported leaner was also pulled down. Efforts along the way included clearing overgrowth, trail side downfall debris and various encroachments with the full length of Rocky Point now clear.  The return hike, by way of Gravel Pit, was led by Jamey Browning. The crew included Rav Nickolson, John Cooper, Bill Perkins, Jerry Pekerak, Sim Cook, Jamey Browning, Cleve Sharp and Dave McCreery.

Jamey Browning
    On the return hike, general maintenance was performed on Gravel Pit trail. Just past the giant root ball hole, which was filled in earlier this year, the crew removed a six-inch tree encroaching on the upper trail edge and removed a pile of debris left over from last year's big blow-down. In addition, a small root ball, some small leaners plus several logs blocking drainage on the lower side of the trail were removed.





[image: ] Browning
Bill gets serious
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Rav revs it up
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John and Dave clear the way
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The crew also observed a group of several leaners with a dangerous widow-maker branch entangled in their

branches above the trail on the Kiwanis Meadow Tr. reroute. This is located about 150’ above the junction
with Switchback where the reroute turns sharply west.

The leaners are stable. We would have liked to remove the widow-maker; however, it was a little too high
above the trail to reach and safely pull down. It was deemed to be unsafe to address the issue at this time and
it should be added to the watch-list.

Jamey
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Dave helping to limb this tree which was encroaching on the upper trail edge. The tree was cut back well away
from the trail. There was also a pile of unsightly debris in this area which was above the trail. The debris was

removed and thrown well past the lower trail edge.





